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FROM THE PRESIDENTôS DESK 

 

Dear Members and friends of the German Canadian Club 

 

Spring has arrived and the battle with old man winter is still ongoing. We have had a number of very pleasant days but 

there still have been some very cool nights and a smattering of snow. Eventually everyone will be getting that fever to 

nurture their lawns and gardens and spend more and more time outside as the warm rays of the sun take us out of the 

dreary winter season. 

 

Easter arrived early this year and I hope you were able to experience the celebrations of this Easter season with family, 

friends, or events held at our Club. Once again with the hard work of Annett Filler and the many dedicated volunteers 

the annual Easter Egg Hunt was an immense success. 

 

The Board of Directors for 2016 is working very hard at moving our Club forward to what I hope is a very successful 

future. The challenges are many and some seem insurmountable, but we must accept these challenges and work hard at 

achieving our goals. Again this year, we hope to increase the number of events and traffic at our facility. 

 

As in the previous year the GCC Board does not have a full complement of Directors. We have three vacancies that   

require to be filled. I am extending an urgent request to all our members, if you are interested or know of anyone who 

might be interested in becoming part of the GCC Board, please contact me at your earliest convenience. 

 

With the Annual General Meeting already a memory, some of our members may have overlooked paying their 2016 

membership dues. Your dues are a very important part of the financial success of our Club. I respectfully ask that you 

take the time to remit your dues. If you have already done so I thank you on behalf of the Board. 

 

In conclusion please remember, without your volunteerism, support, patronage or generous donations this Club would 

have a difficult time remaining as an important hub of our German community. 

 

Wishing you a wonderful April. 

 

J¿rgen Belle, President GCC 
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Everyone is welcome at all events. 
 

Saturday 2 Dance  7:30 pm 

Tuesday 5 
UEFA Champions  
League Quarterfinal 

2:45 pm 

Wednesday 6 
UEFA Champions 
League Quarterfinal 

2:45 pm 

Thursday 7 Craft Group 1 pm 

Sunday 10 
Seniors  
Kaffeeklatsch 

2 pm 

Tuesday 12 
UEFA Champions 
League Quarterfinal 

2:45 pm 

Wednesday 13 
UEFA Champions 
League Quarterfinal 

2:45 pm 

Sunday 17 Day of Song 3 pm 

Wednesday 20 
Tennis 
Registration 

6 pm 

Thursday 21 Craft Group 1 pm 

Thursday 21 ĂImprov Jamñ 7 pm 

Saturday 23 Irish Folk Dance 8 pm 

Tuesday 26 
UEFA Champions  
League Semifinal 

2:45 pm 

Wednesday 27 Bingo 2 pm  

Wednesday 27 
UEFA Champions 
League Semifinal 

2:45 pm 

Thursday 28 Accordion Club 7 pm 

 Events in April 

 Events in May 

Sunday 1 
Seniors Motherós 
Day Celebration 

1 pm 

Tuesday 3 
UEFA Champions 
League Semifinal 

2:45 pm 

Wednesday 4 
UEFA Champions 
League Semifinal 

2:45 pm 

Saturday 7 Dance 7:30pm 

Thursday 12 Craft Group 1 pm 

Wednesday 18 Bingo 2 pm 

Sunday 22 
Special Events 
Kaffeeklatsch 

2 pm 

Thursday 26 Craft Group 1 pm 

Thursday 26 Accordion Club 7 pm 

Saturday 28 
UEFA Champions 
League Game 

2: 45pm 

In Memoriam 

We would like to extend our deepest  sympathies 

to the family of Sue Frank. 
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SPRING IS THE TIME TO SING...  
 

and therefore the Lyra Choir invites you to join them on Sunday, 

April 17th to Tag Des Liedes/ Day of Songò .  

Five choirs from London, Kitchener and Stratford are our guests. 

It will be a varied program and a wonderful afternoon of choral 

music. 

Please be aware that we change the time slightly. This year we 

start our program at 3 pm. However, the club will open at 1pm 

for coffee and cake, prepared and sold by our Seniors Group. 

After the concert the restaurant offers a Schnitzel dinner (by 

reservation only). 

We are looking forward to a wonderful concert.  

Hope to see you there!      Your Lyra Choir 
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Advertisment 

                        Sold Out! 
 

On February 28th, the Hall of our Club was full to the last seat making our 

idea of presenting an Afternoon of Operas and Operettas music a great    

success.  Here in London we are in the lucky position of being able to work together with the Don 

Wright Faculty of Music at Western. Without the students of that School this event would never 

have happened.  The young voices of the students are no doubt a special feature and one of the main 

attractions of our musical event. 

Behind the scenes as teacher and arranger stood (this was for the third time) Professor Patricia 

Green, and without her, running our event would have been impossible - thus our hearty thanks    

together with our hopes that we will all be able to work together again in such a fruitful and pleasant 

way.  

The whole day was a success from beginning to end, and naturally many good helpers were at work 

in the background: All the helpers in the Hall that  day, and all the many ticket sellers did their part 

to make our great success possible.  But I would like to mention especially Christine Heinemann 

and Annett Filler for their outstanding contributions: they carried out their duties like good soldiers 

- here naturally female ones.  We extend out   sincere thanks to all.  Kate and I will be counting on 

you again next year, when we announce again: Great operas, arias and duets. 

Kate Partridge and Burkhard Spangenberg 

 

Many thanks to our donors: 

                                                                                    

Susan Doyle                                                               Robert Q  

Dr. Robert & Roswietha Mackenzie                          Kleiber Deli     

Dr.Paul Potter  & Dr.Beate Gundert                          Metzger Meat                         

Thomas Rauth                                                            Red Cat Farms                             

Fredrik M¿ller                                                            Dean Greogalopoulos 

Dr. Kate Partridge                                                      Auwi& Ilse Spangenberg   

Dr. Burkhard Spangenberg                                        Derryl Fabiani  


